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GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY

4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
September 9, 2021
Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM and asked for a reading of participants. Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included;
Directors: Lucas Avila, Dirk Vlot, Molly Thurman, Jose Ochoa, Michael York
Others: Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Brad Samuelson, Samantha Lopes, Julia Berry, Jason Littleton, Don Wright, Kristi Robinson, Chris Montoya – DWR, George Park
Public Comment
No public comment was made.
Minutes

The minutes from the August 12, 2021 meeting were reviewed.  Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Director Dirk Vlot seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote.
Sub-basin Report
Brad Samuelson reported on the Prop 68 funding.  The County has contracted with David’s Engineering to be the master engineer of all of the projects.  A Kick-Off Meeting will be scheduled soon. Brad is working on getting a better timeline as growers are anxious to prepare for this winter and next spring.
Inter-basin Coordination Meeting was recently held.  This is a DWR grant and facilitated by Stantec. The focus of the meeting was a discussion of the areas of greatest concern for further subsidence.  The group is working to focus on a Subsidence Priority Area, located on Washington Road next to the By-Pass, some of which is in Clayton Water District, some in Merced Irrigation District, entire Western Chowchilla Subbasin and a small amount of Madera County. The Exchange Contractors brought to the table with lukewarm reception that within this priority area the GSA’s need to do a well inventory with depths and relationship to the Corcoran Clay, extraction volumes of the wells, a water budget, and ultimately a detailed subsidence mitigation program. TTWD is already adhering to subsidence mitigation measures. Director Dirk Vlot asked if GSA’s don’t comply with the exchange contractors request will the state come in and require it.  The state will only intervene when a GSA is not meeting the Sustainable Management Criteria in the GSP.  Chris Montoya of DWR added DWR will respond when you don’t follow your GSP. Julia Berry reminded the board that Clayton is part of Madera County GSA, and is not an independent GSA. They also have just passed at Prop 218 that includes projects that are not the GSP. 
Madera Subbasin Demand Management Program(s) – The GSA (Madera County Board of Supervisors) adopted a clarifying resolution including an allocation with sustainable yield and transitional yield. Once enrolled in Irriwatch, the per acre allocation will be in each farm unit account. Sarah Woolf noted that the Red Top Landowner Group will be having a meeting/training on Irriwatch on September 23rd, 2021 at 10am at the Wine Group office in Red Top. 
Other Business

None
Comments from the Board

None
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 10:19 AM.

___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf

www.triangletwaterdistrict.org/Groundwater/
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